Washington County Fair Board met in office of secretary with all members present.

Mr. Phillips representing "Timber Structures" was again present with Mr. Godsey and gave board information on proposed new buildings for new Fair grounds.

Mr. Meyers, manager of Tualatin Valley Cooperative was also present and discussed the possibility of the cooperatives of the county erecting a building on new Fair Grounds.

Mr. Guerber presented letter from John Hesketh regarding more money for transporting exhibits to state fair. After discussion by the board Mr. Nyberg volunteered to discuss the matter with Mr. Hesketh explaining that economy would have to be kept in mind when moving exhibits to Salem fair and that the loads would have to double on the trucks instead of perhaps taking a half load on several trucks.

Fair Board paid for 1951 meetings NOT INCLUDING THIS MEETING. Payment made to January 3,1952 inclusive.

Mr. Guerber 7 meetings © \$3.00 4 fair days © \$5.00--- \$41.00 Mr. Abts 7 " # " " 41.00 Mr. Nyberg 6 " " " " " 38.00

Meeting adjourned.

Leon S. Davis, secretary.